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NEWS & UPDATES

On Wednesday 3@ September 2014 the Federal Executive

Council is likely to approve the National Integrated
Infrastructure Master Plan (hereinafter referred to as NIIMP).

The NIIMP will span a period of 30 years (2014 - 2043) and
will amongst others address the immense gaps in the
infrastructure sector.

The plan focuses on energy (power, oil and gas),
transportation (roads, rail, ports and airports), housing, water,
information and Communication Technology. Other
infrastructure classes include agriculture, mining, social
infrastructure, vital registration and security.

The plan is designed to raise the nations infrastructure deficit
from the current 35 - 40 percent of GDP 1o 70 per cent of
GDP by 2043.

According to Dr. Shamsuddeen Usman, the past Minister for
National Planning the plan is likely to gulp in the region of 2.9
Trillion United States Dollars, with 48 percent of the funding

expectad 1o be derived from the private sector.




